



Tara Lajevardi, Hon.B.A.
Municipal Clerk/Director of Legislative Services
905-478-4282 ext. 3821
tlajevardi@eastgwillimbury.ca

August 22, 2022

Sent via email: <a href="mailto:christopher.raynor@york.ca">christopher.raynor@york.ca</a>

Christopher Raynor, Regional Clerk The Regional Municipality of York 17250 Yonge Street Newmarket, ON L3Y 6Z1

Dear Mr. Raynor:

Re: Installation of an unwarranted pedestrian crossover across Mount Albert Road in the vicinity of Countryman Road in the community of Sharon

For your information and records, at its electronic meeting held on July 19, 2022 the Council of the Town of East Gwillimbury enacted as follows:

WHEREAS the proposed pedestrian crossing and associated sidewalk would provide enhanced pedestrian safety for existing and future residents of the Town of East Gwillimbury; and

WHEREAS the crossing is necessary to support the continuity of the Radial Line Trail; and

WHEREAS warrants to support the crossing are expected to be met in the future with growth;

BE IT THEREFORE RESOLVED THAT Mayor Hackson present a motion at the Regional Transportation Services respectfully requesting that the Committee recommend the installation of an unwarranted pedestrian crossover across Mount Albert Road in the vicinity of Countryman Road in the community of Sharon; and

THAT funding be provided to the Town of East Gwillimbury through the Development Community.

If you have any further questions, feel free to contact the undersigned.

Yours truly,

Tara Lajevardi, Hon.B.A.

Javaragevarel.

Municipal Clerk